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Big Family News: Beth is getting married!

John and Elaine are both proud to announce that Beth is engaged to be married to Dustin Melancen (Mell-an-sen).  They met several years ago at Rock Valley College.  Dustin will be graduating from Univ. of Wisconsin Platteville in Construction Management this December.   The wedding will be held at Temple Baptist Church in Rockford, Illinois on June 28, 2008.  Please pray for this couple as they anticipate that day and also progress in their college studies.  There are pictures of this lovely couple at www.GospelRest.com.  
August is really an odd month in Japan.  

It follows rainy season and is very hot and humid.  Japanese children are out of school for the month and most Japanese have some vacation time in the middle of the month.  As a result, most missionaries write off August as a time when it is hard to do ministry and vacation instead.  For John it is a month to catch up on projects that need more attention.  Elaine uses August for home projects and preparation for her classes in the fall.  Of course, we also take some vacation time as well.  In some sense it is a change of gears for a while. 
AUGUST PRAYER ITEMS:
1. We will be attending the Tokyo District Camp with Pastor Nonaka and his family.  This camp has 200-250 people attend from all over Tokyo.  It is a great time for Japanese Christians and seekers to see that there are many other Christians.  Usually there are some decisions for Christ at this event. 

2. We will be taking some vacation time tent camping near Mt. Fuji in the old familiar place in the middle of the month.  

3. Pray that God would give John great focus as the plan is to have his doctoral project proposal in at the end of the month.  Things are nearing completion. 

4. Pam Pearson a new short-term missionary is arriving August 24 for orientation.  She will be teaching conversational English at two nearby churches and she will help with some of the CPI administration.  John and Elaine will also be mentoring her weekly. Ask God to help her adjustments. 
5. John has a key Rengo National Evangelism Department meeting on 8/27-28.  Pray for this meeting as there are several key projects the mission and the Rengo are coordinating.  Also pray for the survey of all the Rengo churches regarding their interest in short-term workers. 

6. Thank God for the growth of the couple we are conducting Sonship with, the lay preaching training is going well, the CPI ministry still needs your prayers but progress is made for the fall national conference. 
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